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ASH TOWNSHIP PLANNING COMMISSION
MEETING MINUTES

September 19, 2017
7:00 p.m.

The Ash Township Planning Commission meeting was called to order at 7:01 p.m. in the Ready Road Hall by Vice Chairman Stumpmier. 

Members present: Sid Stumpmier, Eric Blaz, Darrell Mossburg, Don Kecskes, 
Robin Carmack, Jan Langton, and Jim Booth. 
Absent members: Eric Smith and Bob Lowry.    
Others present: Alyse Reaume – Deputy Clerk, Adam Young – Township Planner, and 2 citizens.
Motion #463 Meeting Minutes Approval.

Motion by Kecskes supported by Langton to approve the Ash Township Planning Commission Meeting Minutes of August 15, 2017 as presented.     Voice vote taken.       Motion carried.
Motion #464 To Seat.

Motion by Booth supported by Langton to approve to seat Robin Carmack at 7:05 p.m.     

Voice vote taken.       Motion carried.
Motion #465 Agenda Approval.

Motion by Booth supported by Kecskes to approve the agenda as presented. 

Voice vote taken.     Motion carried.
Motion #466 To Seat.

Motion by Kecskes supported by Carmack to approve to seat Eric Blaz at 7:10 p.m.     

Voice vote taken.       Motion carried.
New Business
A. A site plan review for Parcel #5801-034-007-00, 5.84 acres of vacant land on the corner of Labo and Telegraph Roads in Carleton, MI 48117, owned by The Monroe County Road Commission who is seeking approval for a Northeast District Salt Storage Facility. 
Planner Young was asked to review the site plan for the commission by Vice Chairman Stumpmier. In his September 11, 2017, letter to the Planning Commission, it was noted that the applicant, Monroe County Road Commission is seeking site plan approval to construct a new salt storage facility at the corner of Labo and Telegraph roads. The applicant was present, and had received the planners comments in advance. The Mannik & Smith Group prepared a revised site plan incorporating the planner's comments. The revised plan was distributed to the commission members. There were 7 minor issues noted in the planner's letter that were to be incorporated in the plans and the applicant was confident that this has been accomplished in the revised site plan. 

After a brief discussion, the following motion was offered: 

Motion #467 To Approve. 

Motion by Booth supported by Stumpmier to approve the site plan for Parcel # 5801-034-007-00 dated 9-5-17 contingent upon the 7 concerns noted in the Wade Trims' letter and that Township board approves the rezoning of the parcel and the Township Engineer approval.          
Voice vote taken.     Motion carried. 
With no other business in front of the commission the following motion was offered:

Motion #468 Meeting Adjourn.  
Motion by Booth supported by Langton to adjourn at 7:20 p.m.  

Voice vote taken.     Motion carried.

Respectfully Submitted,

Alyse Reaume, Deputy Clerk 
